
1 

 

 

 

 

CHERI BRYANT HAMILTON, DISTRICT 5 COUNCILWOMAN 
 E-News and Updates 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cheri Bryant Hamilton 

District 5 Councilwoman 

601 West Jefferson Street 

City Hall, 3rd Floor 

Louisville, KY  40202 

(502) 574-1105 
E-mail: 

cheri.hamilton@louisvilleky.gov 

 

Myra Friend-Ellis 

Legislative Assistant 

(502) 574-3905 

E-mail:   
myra.friend-ellis@louisvilleky.gov 

Fax:  (502) 574-2560 
 

Edited By 

Sherman H. Smith Jr  
sherman.smith@louisvilleky.gov 

 

Web address: 
http://www.louisvilleky.gov/

district 5 

 

Please feel free to copy any of 
this information for use at your 
meetings or in your newsletters. 

If you would like to be  
removed from this  

communication please email 

with “REMOVE” in the 
subject or body.  Thank you! 

November 11th, 2015 

The Southwick Gang Adventures Fundraiser! 

Saturday, November 14th from 6 pm to 10 pm 

729 E. St. Catherine St. 

 

The community is invited to attend a fundraiser in order to help raise money to get 

a new locally produced family-oriented cartoon series, “The Southwick Gang  

Adventures” onto local television! A fundraiser will be held Saturday, November 

14th at 729 East St. Catherine. Folks can contribute to “The Southwick Gang 

Adventures” Kickstarter Campaign and visit their page on Facebook to learn 

more.  Tickets to the fundraiser are only $25 and can be purchased at the door or 

call Councilwoman Hamilton’s office at 502-574-1105. 

Meet The Characters! 

 

MSD Public Meeting on the  

Southwestern Parkway CSO Storage Basin in Shawnee Park 

The Academy @ Shawnee—4001 Herman Street 

Thursday, November 12 at 6:30 pm 

 

The community is invited to attend a special MSD Public Meeting on Thursday, 

November 12th at 6:30 pm at The Academy @ Shawnee. This is the third in a  

series of public meetings concerning the Southwestern Parkway CSO (Combined 

Sewer Overflow) Storage Basin. This meeting will provide information concerning 

the conceptual design of the basin and location options. You will have an  

opportunity to provide input and comments regarding the project. The basin will 

greatly lessen the occurrence of combined sewer overflow– untreated sewage–

entering our local waterways, and it will reduce flooding in the area during rain. 

Please attend so that your questions and concerns can be answered and you can 

help determine the location of the basin in the park. 

mailto:cheri.hamilton@louisvilleky.gov
mailto:myra.ellis@louisvilleky.gov
mailto::sherman.smith@louisvilleky.gov
http://www.louisvilleky.gov/MetroCouncil/Members/05/default.htm


2 
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Check Out What’s Happening at The Academy @ Shawnee 

Be a part of  the Academy @ Shawnee Middle School Trip to DC Fundraisers!  
Join us at Panera Bread on Poplar Level Road on Thursday, November 12 from 4pm to 8pm. A fundraiser 

will also be held at Salsaritas in St. Matthews any time during the weekend of December 11th through 13th. 

Bring the flyer that is available in the main office, or tell them you're there to support Shawnee! 

 

Magnet Application Window is Now Open 

If you know anyone entering grades 6-10 next year who has an interest in aerospace, aviation or global  

logistics, invite them to apply to the Academy @ Shawnee. Aerospace is the #1 export in the state of Kentucky, 

so the Academy @ Shawnee prepares them for careers that are truly taking flight!    

 

Shawnee Christian Healthcare Center, Inc. News Update 

Beginning in January 2016, Shawnee Christian Healthcare Center (SCHC) will operate a school-based clinic at The 
Academy at Shawnee. Middle and high school students as well as school staff will be able to utilize the clinic  
services. Parental permission forms for students to use the clinic will be sent home over the holiday break. 
 

Why has SCHC teamed with The Academy at Shawnee to have a school clinic?  
Multiple studies have shown clinics based at schools help with the following: reduced number of students who 
leave school during the day due to illness; reduced number of students with disruptive behavior or discipline  
problems; high student user and parent satisfaction; and high satisfaction of school personnel with school-based 
clinic services.  

District 5 Neighborhood Advisory Committee Meeting 

Monday, November 16th—6:00 pm 

The Yearlings Club—4309 W. Broadway 

 

The community is invited to attend the monthly District 5 Neighborhood Advisory Meeting on Monday,  

November 16th at 6:00 pm at The Yearlings Club located at 4309 W. Broadway. Your ideas and concerns are  

welcome so please come ready to share them. 

The Neighborhood House 

201 N. 25th Street 

The community is invited to attend 

FREE family events filled with fun!  

 

 Dance Fitness—November 12th 

and every 2nd Thursday at 6:00 pm 

Learn a new recipe & enjoy a great 

meal! 

 

Please call Debora McGill at  

502-774-2322 for cooking class  

reservations or additional information 

The University of  Louisville Theatre Arts Department 

“The Piano Lesson” 
Playhouse Theatre—1911 S. Third St. 

Wednesday, November 18th—Sunday, November 22 

 

The University of Louisville invites the community to attend a second 

installment of August Wilson’s Pulitzer-Prize winning play, “The Piano 

Lesson” at The Playhouse Theatre located at 1911 S. Third St. 

 

Shows will be held November 18th— November 21st. Show’s begin at 

8 pm. On Sunday, November 22nd the show begins at 3 pm. Tickets 

are $15. To order tickets or for more information, call the box office at 

(502) 852-6814 or visit www.louisville.edu/theatrearts.  

http://cp.mcafee.com/d/5fHCNASyMMUU--CepdTdIzDTzhOVuVJAs-Yqen6bCShPXNEVsKCrhKyNtdwsyedS9_6n4ZlAveI0kvlKl3czP_aBK8RcCPWJOEpAuvVkJN6FASyC-PHbz_nVNZBdYQsZuVtdeX_8IICzAsUqeumKzp55l55zBgY-F6lK1FIsrpvdTVcsyUYUYYOCrKr01Q9Wox_HjFLdQ7svaAOWKMQzWvbVeeSaVo-lyF9IVQwqek1M
http://www.louisville.edu/theatrearts
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TEEN FATHERHOOD UNIVERSITY 

Training Series and Graduation Ceremony 

First Neighborhood Place—1503 Rangeland Road 

Saturday, November 14th & Saturday, November 21st from 9 am to 3 pm 

 

Teen Fatherhood University  is offering TWO Training Series and Graduation Ceremonies for young fathers and 

fathers to be. The first training series and graduation ceremony will be held Saturday, November 14th and the  

second Saturday, November 21st. Each event will be held from 9 am to 3 pm at the First Neighborhood Place, 

located at 1503 Rangeland Road. This event is restricted to fathers 24 years old or younger. The cost of this event 

is free and food will be provided to all participants!   

 

Training Sessions include: Co-parenting Skills, Financial Literacy, Conflict Management Techniques, 

Communication Techniques, Domestic Violence Awareness, Child Abuse Prevention, Child Support 

Management, Custody and Visitation (Father’s Rights) 

 

For more information or to register please contact:  Dr. Georgia A. Turner, TFU Program Coordinator,  

(502) 509-9637 or  by email at tfu@2not1.org  

Pioneers of  Desegregation and Forced Busing 

Looking Back at History 40 Years Ago 

Friday, November 13th at 7 pm 

Vincenzo’s Restaurant—150 S. 5th Street 

 

Please join the “Pioneers of Desegregation and Forced Busing” on the evening of Friday, November 13, 

2015 at 7PM for a forum entitled: “Looking Back at History 40 years ago….Desegregation and Busing in 

Louisville” at Vincenzo’s Restaurant, 150 South Fifth Street. Tickets to the forum are $35.   

 

Guests panelists and invited guests include Mayor Dr. Harvey Sloane, State Senator Gerald Neal and  

Representative Darryl Owens, U of L History Professor and Author Dr. Tracy K’Meyer, KY Commission 

on Human Rights President John J. Johnson & the NAACP’S Raoul Cunningham  

 

While the 1975 busing and desegregation period was a very traumatic period for many, it was a cornerstone  

historical civil rights event which helped shaped Louisville and the state. Mayor Sloane was mayor of Louisville 

and his office placed the call to Governor Julian Carroll requesting support from the National Guard during the 

riots, marches and protests of 1975 during that very pivotal year. 

 

According to the Atlantic Magazine April 2015 issue, Louisville is touted as the city which maintained integration 

through 40 years of busing.  Louisville’s school system is consistently compared favorably to other city school  

systems such as Detroit, Boston, and Charlotte-Mecklenburg who underwent busing.  

 

For more information please contact Edith Nelson Yarbrough at 502.802.0347 or   

Duwayne Gant at  502.419.8299  
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West Louisville Community Ministries to re-open for business on Monday, November 

16th 2015 at the Catholic Enrichment Center located at 3146 W. Broadway. 

A New Kids Café Opening at Shawnee Community Center 
Meals Begin Monday, November 16   

 
A partnership between Dare To Care and Louisville Metro Parks and  
Recreation that has provided 125,000 meals to youths across Louisville is  
expanding to an 11th location. Starting Monday, November 16th, meals 
will be provided to youths ages 18 and younger at the Shawnee Arts and 
Cultural Center located at 607 S. 37th Street, from 5:00 pm to 6:00 p.m. 
on Mondays through Thursdays. 
 
The partnership between Metro Parks and Dare To Care began last year, when 
the Kids Café was offered through six community centers. Two more – at 
Beechmont and South Louisville - were added in September, and the new  
location at Shawnee is the latest site. In addition to providing a hot, nutritious 
meal to young people in a safe environment, the community centers offer each child the opportunity to participate 
in academic and extracurricular activities. The meals are provided at no cost to kids, and no proof of income 
is required. 

 
For more information about Metro Parks Kids Café sites, visit bestparksever.com  

Thanks to all the volunteers who participated in the Brightside/Passport  

Community Wide Planting of  150 trees on West Broadway on Saturday, 

November 7th. The tree canopy will be enhanced by a wide variety of  

species along this major corridor.  

New Restaurant In The Portland Neighborhood Lets You 'Pay What You Can'  

The Table Restaurant - 1800 Portland Avenue  

A new restaurant in Portland says everyone deserves a seat at ‘The Table’ and is asking everyone to pay it forward 

in order to help. The restaurant, which opened Thursday morning, allows customers to “pay what you can.”  

The Table is a volunteer led non-profit, social entrepreneurship that serves locally grown, fresh food and operates 

under a pay-what-you-can model. The Table values being a place where everyone is welcome, and they provide 

creative payment solutions for all. The Table’s mission is in the spirit of a family or community meal and offers a 

variety of ways for people to pay for their meal.  For more information please visit tablecafe.org 

 

You Can... 
 Pay what you can afford to pay. You can pay with your time in service as payment. 

 Pay the full amount of the suggested meal price. 

 Pay the full amount of the suggested meal price plus a little extra to “pay it forward.” 

 Give your time in service to “pay it forward” for your neighbor to enjoy a meal.  

http://cp.mcafee.com/d/2DRPoAd6Qm61ObPVEVLsTsSOevud7bBXCShPXNEVsoKrp7fL6zBOWpJ6UUsCUe73DPqJBtwwvJ0kvlKl3czP_aBK8RcCPWJOEpAuvVkJN6FAS_W32r3z_nVVBxy_nKnjpd79EVV5VVBNDBHEShhlKMDOEuvkzaT0QSyrjodTdTdw0PVgaQUzkOxVYzfNbsKAZv9NSNkBcIJVRzVmaJv2i1M4wabywm18QGg0knm818ZI
http://cp.mcafee.com/d/2DRPoAd6Qm61ObPVEVLsTsSOevud7bBXCShPXNEVsoKrp7fL6zBOWpJ6UUsCUe73DPqJBtwwvJ0kvlKl3czP_aBK8RcCPWJOEpAuvVkJN6FAS_W32r3z_nVVBxy_nKnjpd79EVV5VVBNDBHEShhlKMDOEuvkzaT0QSyrjodTdTdw0PVgaQUzkOxVYzfNbsKAZv9NSNkBcIJVRzVmaJv2i1M4wabywm18QGg0knm818ZI
http://cp.mcafee.com/d/5fHCN8edEIc3AnDPhPuVKVJAs-YqenbTdIzDTzhOUNsSOevud7bBQPqdNMVdMse7fCRraX10_q0E-HsG6p7D-lbshGpdDRrBgP8Y_OFrydj9J_Q64S77-LPPb35-LsKCOqejhPObPPbzfbnhIyyHtxfBgY-F6lK1FJcSCMrKrKr01DOwlFN6FB3PV6vymVt9W-jzJyFapprPH7OIlq-4A3w90kn50I2hFkw0EKIg2hXo
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Choice Neighborhood Initiative People Task Force Meeting 

St. Peter's United Church of Christ - Russell Plaza, 1407 W. Jefferson Street, Suite 120 

Tuesday, November 17, 2015 from 3:00 to 5:00 p.m. 

 

The community is invited to attend the Choice Neighborhood Initiative People Task Force 

Meeting on Tuesday, November 17ths from 3:00 pm to 5:00 pm at St. Peters United Church 

of Christ. The meeting will be used to discuss the goal of Financial Literacy, review 

 existing financial conditions, existing programs and services, discussion of  

proposed strategies for building financial literacy and upcoming activities within the  

Russell Neighborhood. All community members are encouraged to attend.  

 

There will also be a Joint Task Force and Coordinating Committee Meeting on  

Wednesday, November 18th from 10:00 a.m. to noon at the Kentucky Center for 

 African-American Heritage, 1701 W. Muhammad Ali Boulevard.    

Metro United Way - Community Conversation 
334 E Broadway  

Tuesday, November 17th from 6:00 pm to 7:30 pm 
 
Please join artists, educators, neighborhood leaders, and service providers for a Community Conversation at 
Metro United Way on Tuesday, November 17th from 6:00 to 7:30 on strengthening supports for families 
affected by incarceration in Metro Louisville. Families with incarcerated loved ones are affected  
developmentally, socially, and financially, as well as personally, so incarceration is an important community  
concern for everyone. 
  
During this conversation, we will learn how incarceration affects schools, families, and service organizations in our 
community. Participants will explore their connections and common concerns through discussion and interactive 
art making. By coming together, we hope to seed possible partnerships and collaborations to strengthen supports 
for these families and make our community healthier, more compassionate, and safer for all.  
  

To participate, please RSVP by emailing judithjennings1947@gmail.com by Friday, November 13th 

Light refreshments, new acquaintances, and stimulating discussions will be available to all. 

Advertisement for a 4 a.m. Extended Drink Hours License  

Deidra Adams & Nathaniel Swanson  

DBA/ The Executive Club - 2829 West Market Street  

 

Above is the information from the Advertisement for an alcoholic beverage license. KRS 243.360 requires a  

person to first advertise their intention to apply for alcoholic beverage licenses in the newspaper. Any person,  

association, corporation, or body politic may protest the granting of the license(s) by writing the  

Department of Alcoholic Beverage Control, 1003 Twilight Trail, Frankfort, Ky. 40601-8400, within 30 days 

of the date of this legal publication which was Thursday, November 5th, 2015.  
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The Louisville Urban League’s Youth Development & Education Department is currently 
enrolling for The Street Academy Program! 

  
Street Academy is an out-of-school- time educational enhancement program that provides academic enrichment, 
socio-behavioral skills, and cultural enrichment for 4th & 5th male  students of JCPS. Along with literacy  
enhancement, students are provided with chess and martial arts instruction as well as cultural heritage awareness 
and planned parenthood involvement! The 2015 – 2016 Street Academy schools are Roosevelt-Perry, Byck, 
Rangeland, and Phillis Wheatley Elementary. The program meets twice a week from 4pm – 6pm.  
Transportation is provided to students that live in certain zip codes. For more information or to enroll your 
child call 566.3383. 

The Archdiocese of  Louisville’s Office of  Multicultural Ministry will host several  

programs/events over the next few months at The Catholic Enrichment Center 

located at 3146 West Broadway!  

 

Computer Classes 

Basic Computer Classes on Thursdays, November 12, & 19 from 10:00 a.m. – 11:00 a.m.  

Advanced Computer Classes on Tuesdays, November 17, & 24 from 5:00 p.m. – 6:00 p.m. 

The cost will be $2.00 for each class.  

Neighborhood Place Partners Offer Free Budgeting and Healthy Holiday  
Cooking Workshops in November  

 
November 17, 18 and 24, WeCare Energy Efficiency Overview Call 1-800-356-5467 for more 
 information.   Nov. 17, South Central Neighborhood Place, 4255 Hazelwood Ave., 10 a.m. - 12 p.m. 
  Nov 18 and 24, Ujima Neighborhood Place, 3610 Bohne Ave., 10 a.m. - 12 p.m. 
 
Tuesday, November 17th, Making the Most of Your Income at Southwick Community Center, 1 - 3 p.m. 
Located at 3621 Southern Ave. RSVP with Donna Tyus at 485-6491.  An experienced financial services specialist 
with Apprisen will present information to participants. 

Dollar General Store Update 
 

 

Thanks to your prompt response by taking the actions of   writing letters, making phone calls, and 

sending emails to Planning & Design,  Dollar General has decided to NOT pursue building a new 

Dollar General store that would tear down the old YMCA and the former Chicago Steak and 

Lemonade at 3825 and 3831 W. Market Street. I’m not sure if  the Dollar General folks were aware 

that a Family Dollar is already scheduled to be built at 39th & Market when they filed a  

pre-application with the Department of  Planning and Design, but they got the message that the 

community did not want another dollar store in the neighborhood. 

tel:1-800-356-5467
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YMCA Mayor’s Community Thanksgiving Breakfast 
Kentucky International Convention Center - Cascade Ballroom 

221 S 4th St  
Tuesday, November 24th at 7:00 am 

 
The community is invited to attend the YMCA Mayor’s Community Thanksgiving Breakfast on Tuesday,  
November 24th in the Cascade Ballroom at the Kentucky International Convention Center located at 221 
South Fourth Street. The breakfast buffet opens at 7:00 am and the program will begin promptly at 7:30 am.  
 
Dawne Gee is the host for this event which features musical selections from Teddy Abrams and Friends and  
reflections from Louisville Mayor Greg Fischer. Tables of 8 are $225. 
 
Please RSVP by emailing Cindy Nordhoff at cnordhoff@YMCAlouisville.org or calling 502-587-9622 

5th Annual Free Coat Exchange 

Friday, November 27th from 10 am to 1 pm 

 

Have a coat that you do not need? Well, someone needs it! The community is invited to donate and/or volunteer 

during the 5th Annual Free Coat Exchange on Friday, November 27th. The exchange will last from 10 am to 1 pm 

and will be held at the following locations. Contact information for each site is also listed.  

 

The Green Building—732 E. Market - Ted Loebenberg—401-952-6566 

Save-A-Lot Food Store—4148 Taylor Blvd—Craig Oeswein—502-387-8433 

Save-A-Lot Food Store—2626 Portland Ave—Woody Woodruff—502-772-0705 

St. Paul AME Church—1518 South 28th St.—Nachia Woods—N0wood03@gmail.com 

Family Scholar House—Parkland Campus—1309 Catalpa St.—Harvetta Ray—502-855-8569 

Westport Road Baptist Church—9705 Westport Road—Rodney—502-425-2350 ext. 117 

You are cordially invited to attend the  

ANNUAL REPORT LUNCHEON  

Celebrating Women of Color and Highlighting the State of Black Louisville 

Friday, December 4th from 11:30 am to 1:00 pm 

Hyatt Regency Louisville Ballroom - 311 South Fourth Street 

 

The community is invited to attend the Annual Report Luncheon on Friday, 

December 4th from 11:30 am to 1:00 pm at the Hyatt Regency Louisville 

Ballroom located 311 S. Fourth St. The luncheon is designed to celebrate  

women of color and highlight the state of black Louisville.  

 

The Keynote Speaker for this event will be Sadiqa N. Reynolds,  Esq., President and CEO of the  

Louisville Urban League.  

 

Sponsorships and Tickets are available online at https://lul.ejoinme.org/MyPages/

AnnualReportLuncheon/tabid/88692/Default.aspx. Please RSVP by Monday, November  30th.  
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Fifth Third Bank presents A Christmas Carol  

Actors Theatre - 316 W Main St 

Tuesday, November 24th - Wednesday, December 23rd 

 

The community is invited to attend Fifth Third Bank’s A Christmas Carol at the Actor’s Theatre located at 

316 W. Main Street. Celebrate the warmth of the holidays with Ebenezer Scrooge, Tiny Tim, and the spirits of  

Christmas Past, Present and Future in this old favorite!  

 

Tickets start at $25! Please call 502-584-1205 or visit ActorsTheatre.Org for ticket information. Children ages 5 

to 14 will receive 50% off tickets with the purchase of a full-priced ticket!  

Free Zumba Classes at the  Shawnee Arts & Cultural Center  

607 South 37th St  

On Mondays and Wednesdays from 6 pm to 7 pm 

 

The community is invited to attend FREE Zumba classes at the Shawnee Arts & Cultural Center located at 607 S. 

37th Street! Classes are now being held Mondays and Wednesdays from 6 pm to 7 pm! Join the classes and dance 

your way to a healthier you in this fun and free class! 

LIHEAP sign ups to run through December 11th 
 
You can begin signing up for financial assistance to pay for heat this winter. The Low Income Home Energy 
 Assistance Program (LIHEAP) is a federally funded program. Jefferson County residents wanting to apply need 
an appointment. 

502 Power Yoga presents Free Yoga Classes! 

 

502 Power Yoga invites the community to attend FREE Yoga classes this fall and winter! 502 Power Yoga classes 

will help shape your mind and spirit. Classes are FREE and OPEN to the public and began Wednesday,  

November 4. Check out where you can attend Yoga classes below! 

 

Shelby Park Community Center—600 East Oak St   Mondays, 6 pm to 7 pm 

Southwick Community Center—3621 Southern Avenue  Mondays, 6:30 pm to 7:30 pm 

Shawnee Arts and Cultural Center—607 South 37th St   Wednesday, 10 am to 11 am 

Molly Leonard Portland Community Center—640 North 27th St Wednesday, 11:30 am to 12:30 pm 

Shawnee Transformation Youth Coalition 

Drug Free Community Grant Press Conference 

Shawnee Art & Cultural Center-  607 So. 37th St. - 5:00 pm 

 

On Friday, November 13th at 5:00 pm there will be a press conference at the Shawnee Art & Cultural Center 

located at 607 So. 37th St. to announce the federally funded DFC Grant to Shawnee Transformation Youth  

Coalition. The movie “DOPE” will be shown at 5:30 pm with snacks for the youth. Please come out and be a part 

of this special event! 
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Community Dental hosts Free Dental Screenings 

NorthWest Neighborhood Place—4108 W. Market St. 

Thursday, December 10th  

 

On December 10th the NorthWest Neighborhood Place located at 4018 West Market Street will be hosting 

FREE dental screenings in collaboration with Community Dental.  The screenings will take place between the 

hours of 9am – 11am.   All attendees will be required to complete dental screening consent 

forms.  Consent forms will be on-site at the date of the screening. 

 

NOTE:  NO adults or community residents under 18 will be screened without appropriate consent form 

completed 

The February 2016 edition of  the  

African American History Month Cultural Events Calendar 
  

This will be the 23rd year to collect information about and promote Black History Month cultural events,  

performances, exhibits and attractions in Metro Louisville. The free Calendar is a proven opportunity for any  

business to benefit from the community goodwill generated by the booklet. The opportunity to effectively  

promote goods or services and recruit new employees should also be mentioned. If you have a message for our 

10,000+ culturally-curious, diverse and devoted readers, this unique free publication is where you need to be. You 

will get multiple exposures. In addition, you will be seen favorably as a provider of this useful and valued  

community service. 

   

As usual, all events, programs, exhibits and performance details are listed free of charge. Tell someone who may be 

interested. The deadline is Friday, December 11, 2015. 

 

Send events to Walter W. Hutchins, Cultural Events Calendar, 954 S. Sixth St or walhutch@gmail.com 

Please make checks payable to Westerfield-Bonte Co. Inc. or deliver ad and payment to David Blythe C/O 

Westerfield-Bonte, 619 W. Kentucky Street  

“I Said Bang!” A History of  the Dirt Bowl 
 
Dozens of people who have been involved in the Dirt Bowl over the years (as organizers, players, spectators,  
announcers, referees, vendors, coaches, and mentors) have been collaborating with the Louisville Story Program 
to develop “I Said Bang! A History of the Dirt Bowl,” which weaves together a wide variety of stories and  
experiences in the form of oral histories, original writing, and photographs. It begins with accounts of what it was 
like growing up in various Louisville neighborhoods in the 1950s and 1960s, then describes how the Dirt Bowl 
was founded, developed and sustained over the years, illustrating what it has meant to families and neighborhoods 
and athletes and why. Contributors discuss their personal successes and struggles and how the Dirt Bowl has 
played a role in their lives.   
 

To donate to the compilation of “I Said Bang!” please visit https://www.kickstarter.com/projects/
louisvillestory/i-said-bang-a-history-of-the-dirt-bowl 

https://www.kickstarter.com/projects/louisvillestory/i-said-bang-a-history-of-the-dirt-bowl
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Save the Date - Community Calendar  November 11th, 2015 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

    12 

MSD Public  

Meeting on the 

Southwestern  

Parkway CSO  

Storage Basin 

6:30 pm 

 

Academy @  

Shawnee  

Fundraiser  

4 pm to 8 pm 

 

JCPS Literacy and 

Chess Program 

4pm to 6 pm 

13 

Pioneers of  

Desegregation 

and Forced  

Busing 

Looking Back at 

History 40 Years 

Ago 

 7 pm 

 

JCPS Literacy 

and Chess  

Program 

4pm to 6 pm 

 

STYC 

DFC Grant Press 

Conference 

5:00 pm 

14 

Southwick Gang 

Adventures  

Fundraiser! 

6 pm to 10 pm 

 

TEEN  

FATHERHOOD 

UNIVERSITY 

Training Series 

and Graduation 

Ceremony 

9 am to 3 pm 

15 16 

Free Zumba  

Classes at the  

Shawnee Arts & 

Cultural Center  

6 pm to 7 pm 

 

District 5  

Neighborhood 

Advisory Meeting 

Yearlings Club 

6:00 pm 

 

Kids Café opens  

 

W. Louisville  

Ministries  re-opens  

  

17 

WeCare Energy  

Efficiency Overview 

10 am to 12 pm  

 

Making the Most of 

Your Income  

1 pm to 3 pm 

 

Choice  

Neighborhood  

Initiative People 

Task Force Meeting 

3:00 pm to 5:00 pm 

 

Metro United Way - 

Community  

Conversation 

6:00 am to 7:30 pm 

 

18 

The University of 

Louisville Theatre 

Arts Department 

“The Piano Les-

son” 

 

Free Zumba  

Classes at the  

Shawnee Arts & 

Cultural Center  

6 pm to 7 pm 

 

WeCare Energy 

Efficiency  

Overview  

10 am to 12 pm 

 

Joint Task Force 

and Coordinating 

Committee  

Meeting  

19 

The University of 

Louisville Theatre 

Arts Department 

“The Piano  

Lesson” 

 

Council Meeting  

6pm 

 

 

 

20 

The University of 

Louisville  

Theatre Arts 

Department 

“The Piano 

 Lesson” 

21 

TEEN  

FATHERHOOD 

UNIVERSITY 

Training Series 

and Graduation 

Ceremony 

9 am to 3 pm 

 

The University of 

Louisville Theatre 

Arts Department 

“The Piano  

Lesson” 

22 

The University of 

Louisville Theatre 

Arts Department 

“The Piano  

Lesson” 

23 

Free Zumba  

Classes at the  

Shawnee Arts & 

Cultural Center  

6 pm to 7 pm 

24 

YMCA Mayor’s  

Community  

Thanksgiving  

Breakfast 

7:00 am 

 

Opening show of 

Fifth Third Bank  

presents A Christmas 

Carol  

 

WeCare Energy  

Efficiency Overview 

10 am to 12 pm 

25 

Free Zumba  

Classes at the  

Shawnee Arts & 

Cultural Center  

6 pm to 7 pm 

26 

Happy  

Thanksgiving! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

No Trash  

Collection! 

27 

5th Annual Free 

Coat Exchange 

10 am to 1 pm 

28 

29 30 

Free Zumba  

Classes at the  

Shawnee Arts & 

Cultural Center  

6 pm to 7 pm 

December 

1 

Portland Now  

Meeting 

Neighborhood 

House  

2 

Free Zumba  

Classes at the  

Shawnee Arts & 

Cultural Center  

6 pm to 7 pm 

3 4 

Louisville Urban 

League  

ANNUAL  

REPORT 

LUNCHEON 

 11:30 am to 1:00 

pm 

5 

2016 Outdoor Afro Leadership Team: Now Recruiting! 

 

Are you an outdoor enthusiast who wants to lead creative and 

 accessible outdoor events? 

Are you invested in leveraging the outdoors to improve Black  

family health? Are you inspired by the Buffalo Soldiers, Benjamin 

Banneker, Harriet Tubman, George Washington Carver and Wangari 

Maathai? Do you want to connect to a nationally recognized network of 

Black Americans who share your love for the outdoors? If these  

Questions resonate with you, APPLY TODAY to join the 2016 Outdoor 

Afro Leadership Team http://www.outdoorafro.com/2015/11/2016-

outdoor-afro-leadership-team-now-recruiting/ 


